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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

           May 24, 2005

PRESENT:

____Arlene Bautista
   __x_Mike Dalton                __x_ Alex Kelley
    __x_Valerie Wagner

____Neal Bennett
   ____Momi Elliott                __x_ Sheryl Kimball       __x_Lisa Webb

__x_Bill Benson
   ____Grace Felarca              ____ Donna Manno
    __x_Dean Whetham

____Rocky Bonura
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         __x_ Carlos Mena
    __x_Urania Yuan

__x_Dan Cahill
   ____Nancy Hammond         __x_ Linda Mobley 
  

____June Curtis
   __x_Miriam Ifill                  ____ LaTonya Motley 










Also Attending:  Catherine Ubele (for Momi Elliott)     

Minutes:  The minutes of April 26 were approved.
Newsletter:  Ideas, feedback, etc. for the new Administrative Services newsletter were solicited.  

Retirements:  The president has announced that Pat Caldwell and Jim Schwartz will retire June 30th.  
Vacant Positions:  Positions vacated by resignations and retirements don’t automatically get filled.  They are placed on the Vacant Position List required by the president, and it is difficult to get more than three or four positions filled.  Custodians and gardeners are at the top of the Administrative Services list due to the number of vacancies in these categories.  
Tentative Budget:  Copies of the May 13 issue of the CCLC State Budget Update were shared with the group.  Noted:

· The STRS issue is still not resolved in the May Revise.  The issue is that the governor wants the State to stop contributing to this retirement fund and make colleges pay instead.  This will be a significant amount of money if the governor gets his way.  It appears that there will be a special election in November and this will be one of the issues.   
· ECC’s Tentative Budget is not even close to final.  There are lots of things happening in Sacramento that could impact the college significantly.  

· Salary arbitration could also affect the final budget.  
· It is hoped that most of the uncertainties will be resolved by September, when the Final Budget is taken to the Board.  
· The Reserve for Contingencies is only 4% now; it needs to be at 5% in the Final Budget.   
· The vice presidents feel that we have gone too far in not filling positions.  Management positions continue to be vacated, and most of them probably won’t be filled.  Administrative Services (and the other areas) has/have been cut to the bone and can’t endure any more frozen positions and still be expected to fulfill the mission of the college.  There is a dire need to balance being fiscally prudent with having the resources to perform the tasks we need to do.  
· COLA is at the 4.3% range at this point.  If it remains at this number, it could mean a significant pay raise (6-9%) for employees. 
· So far ECC is comprehensive (i.e. it offers all kinds of services); however, other colleges feel they can’t do it all and focus their efforts on one or two areas.  ECC wants to stay comprehensive and provide a campus people want to come to.  Without additional resources, however, this will not be possible.  

· 23,000 FTES is the goal for next year.    
Health Benefits Committee:  Increased vision and dental benefits are up for a vote.  These extra benefits will cost a bit more.  Employees are urged to notify their reps if they have input on this issue.

Division Reports

· Sheryl Kimball  
· An employee’s Portal password is now same as his/her regular password.  
· The registration process has changed.  It is now a “shopping cart” process, and ITS provided two demo sessions for staff on how to use it.  The Web link and live demos show them how to move through the process.  They got about 200 hits on the live demo yesterday.
· Kudos to Facilities for their assistance in wiring, etc.
· Two new hires are coming to ITS in June – a Lab Specialist and a Senior Clerical Assistant.

· Beverly Gilmore:  They had a meeting re:  the opening and closing of the books.

· Linda Mobley:  It appears that Hiep Tran and Janice Ely are having problems getting the budget rolled over.   She can’t process anything for the new fiscal year until she gets the rollover budget.    Sheryl will follow up on this.  

· Valerie Wagner:  Barb Morris is leaving, so they will restructure the Safety and Health meetings.  

· Miriam Ifill  
· Summer registration has started.  

· 7,000 billing letters have been sent out.  Students think that when they pay online they are automatically cleared.  Clarification on this information needs to be added to the online screen.   Alex will work with Student Services and ITS to make sure it clears within 24 hours.  
· Lisa Webb  
· The full-time teacher balances are out.  Intersession data still has to be done manually.  She needs something that shows how many weeks full-time teachers are scheduled to teach in summer and winter.  Sheryl will follow up on this.   
· Pam and Janice are helping re:  the STRS problem she discussed at the last meeting.  It seems that the problem might be with LACOE.  They need to make some corrections which will hopefully be done by the end of June.
· Thanks to ITS technicians and student workers for the speedy work they were doing to install their new computers.  Unfortunately, they were stopped in the middle of the project due to issues about the size of monitors.  Alex will discuss the monitors with Pam Fees.  It was noted that the smaller monitors (15 inches) are actually clearer than the larger (17 inch) ones, plus they take up less desk space.  Alex suggested that they examine the smaller monitors carefully.  It was noted that work stoppages like this wreak havoc on the already overloaded ITS work schedule.     
· Dean Whetham:  Most boilers are off now except for a few that have to be on all year long to provide hot water.   Due to the high cost of energy, these are expensive to run.

· Dan Cahill:  They are getting the campus ready for graduation.

· Alex Kelley  

· The June Board meeting has been pushed back to June 27.  

· Regarding the transcript issue, despite headlines that implied that ECC was somehow involved, no one at ECC did anything wrong.  The college was just the recipient of fake transcripts from College of the Canyons and/or Trade Tech.  Ann Garten has been asked to get this information out.    
Meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.  
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